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QUESTION 1 

The Board proposes to specify in paragraph 68 of IAS 37 that the cost of fulfilling a contract 

comprises the costs that relate directly to the contract (rather than only the incremental costs of the 

contract). The reasons for the Board’s decisions are explained in paragraphs BC16-BC28. 

Do you agree that paragraph 68 of IAS 37 should specify that the cost of fulfilling a contract 

comprises the costs that relate directly to the contract? If not, why not, and what alternative do you 

propose? 

We agree that IAS 37.68 should specify that the cost of fulfilling a contract comprises the costs that 

relate directly to the contract, rather than the incremental costs only of the contract. We also welcome 

the inclusion of examples of costs that relate directly to a contract in IAS 37.68A, which brings 

consistency with IFRS 15 provisions. 

Some believe that incremental costs are more conceptually sound. In their opinion, in rejecting the 

incremental cost approach, the proposed amendments did not provide enough guidance to ensure that 

any onerous contract provision includes “only those obligations arising from past events existing 

independently of an entity’s future actions (i.e. the future conduct of its business)”, as required by 

IAS 37.19. We do not agree with this position. We believe it is similar to the accounting for 

inventories: when deciding what costs should constitute inventories, an entity is making a judgement 

on those costs that could be deferred rather than being immediately expensed. We are of the view that 

it is not in any manner taking in advance future losses or future activities. 

We also believe that the decision to sell is more often made on the basis of direct or full costs rather 

than only incremental costs that could not absorb overheads. Extending that conclusion to other 

contracts (such as supply agreements) may however require to be further assessed and substantiated.  

QUESTION 2 

The Board proposes to add paragraphs 68A-68B which would list costs that do, and do not, relate 

directly to the contract.  

Do you have any comments on the items listed? Are there other examples that you think the Board 

should consider adding to those paragraphs? If so, please provide those examples. 

We generally agree with the costs listed in IAS 37.68A-68B. The examples provided, even if limited 

to contracts within the scope of IFRS 15, are helpful and have the merit to be consistent with other 

standards. 

QUESTION 3 

Do you have any other comments on the proposed amendments? 

Further improvements expected 

The suggested amendments are narrow scope and do not deal with other elements of the definition of 

an onerous contract, particularly the other economic benefits expected to be received under the 

contract. We support addressing these elements in a more fundamental review of the determination of 

onerous contracts under IAS 37 that the Board already plans to undertake.  

Transitional provisions 

We welcome the transitional provisions aiming at a limited retrospective implementation. 


